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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

SEPTEMBER 5, 2013 – 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Drew Bedford, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith, Holly Smith, Sherri Swing and Cory McNeely. No Pinebrook residents were in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the July 11, 2013 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Dan seconded the motion.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the seven months ended July 31, 2013, including YTD budget reports and a current accounts receivable report were reviewed and discussed.  General discussion followed.  No motions were made or voted upon.
3. Ted asked the board if they had any suggestions for projects the Association should considered when preparing the budget for 2014.  Suggestions included:

a. Complete the renovation of the basketball court on Buckboard.

b. Reconfigure location of the mailbox hut at Buckboard Drive and Pineridge Drive.

c. Finish the interior walls of the other mailbox huts at Big Spruce and int. of Pinebrook Road and Canyon Drive.
d. Contact and request assistance from the PMA to annex the tennis courts at Elk Run into the PMA for the use of members of the PMA.

e. Limited tree removal in the Ecker Hill subdivision area.

f. Landscaping around the lamppost on Wagon Wheel Circle.

4. The most recent counter offer from Dwayne Vance regarding the settlement between the HOA and Leon Gale was discussed.  It was noted that they offered to settle for the $10,000 deposit already being held by the Association.  Ted polled the board members, and the consensus was that if Mr. Gale repaints his roof a color approved by the architectural committee, the Association would settle for $20,000.  Cory to notify Craig of the decision for purposes of drafting a counter-offer.

5. There was general discussion of the basketball court renovation.  Dan noted that concrete would be poured soon to raise the wall, but that delays have been incurred.

6. It was noted that No Hunting signs have been posted near trailheads, and that more permanent signs have been ordered that will be placed at the entrance to Pinebrook as well as at other major intersections.

7. The pending list of rules were discussed.  It was noted that David and Ted would work together to begin a draft of the rules, with possibly a committee to work on finalizing a draft for the board’s review.
8. In discussing the Pinebrook pool project, Drew suggested a poll on Facebook would be a good place to start to determine whether there is adequate support to revive the project.

9. There was general discussion of the emails from Vic Method re clipping and debris lefty by his neighbor near a Pinebrook trail.  It was suggested Cory send them a letter requesting the clippings be moved and to not dump clippings in the future.

10. The Park City Community Foundation had contacted the HOA regarding the Live PC Give PC campaign.  Ted suggested a link to their website be posted on the HOA’s website.

11. The next two meetings were scheduled for October 3rd and November 7th, with no meeting scheduled in December.

12. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting was adjourned.
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